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Mandate

  - Improve the description of TMN11 for H.263v2 Annexes

  - Evaluate technology for non-normative enhancements to TMN11
  - Develop reference software and useful software tools for video coding activities

Objectives
  - demonstrate the achievement by the H.263v2 extensions using the test model specification for those outside the ITU-T Q15/SG16 group if possible

  - draft implementers’ guide, informative appendix, or such other information to give good examples to users of the standard if necessary

Status/Activities

  The Video Coding Experts group is sure that the software based on the test model description is very valuable tool for developing video coding technology in our group. However, software in general appears to be more difficult to get donated or collaboratively developed.  The Video Coding Experts group will need to assess the practicality of having our reference software in future work. 
  The test model development and enhancement activity relates to the video coding study of the group in the following two important items;

  - Evaluation for error resilience of our video coding standards,

(Refer to the relevant AHC reports for details)

  - Generating the anchor for the evaluation of H.263++ and H.26L technology proposals,

  It is helpful for the comparison of proposals and the achievement of H.263++ and H.26L against very high performance achievable by the technology already within the standard adopting the performance optimized mode of operation of the test model as the anchor for the evaluation.

  The group has decided that a goal of making the test model document is to publish perhaps as an Appendix to the Recommendation or in some additional publication (e.g., Implementers’ guide). This issue will be discussed at the Berlin meeting for further processing of the Test Model document toward the possible publication in some form. (Possibly we will take an action in the next SG16 meeting scheduled in February 2000.)
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